

OCTOBER 9	, 2022
-----------	--------

Parish Office (Washington line)	301-261-7399
(Baltimore line)	
FAX	
Office Hours: MonThurs. 8:30a.m4:30p.m;	Friday 8:30a.m Noon
Pastor (ext. 32)	Fr. Michael Jendrek
Permanent Deacon	
Lovejoy	
Permanent DeaconDo	n.Moise DeVillier, Jr.
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)	Donna Wardrup
Receptionist (ext. 21)	Jeanne Collins
Office Assistant (ext. 23)	
Accountant (ext. 22)	Jean Phillips
Maintenance (ext. 49)	Bobby Jones
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)	
Director of Family Ministry (ext. 34)	

Office of Religious Education 410-798-5680

School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) 410-519-2285 www.schooloftheincarnation.org

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH

826 West Central Ave. P.O. Box 130 Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

Parish Mission

"Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community"

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at <u>www.holyfamilychurch.com</u>
Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 8:00 a.m.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY

Holy Family

Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00pm, Sunday: 7:45am, 9:15am & 11:15am (Church)

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Edgewater 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 Saturday: 4:00p.m., 7:00p.m. (Spanish) Sunday: 10:00a.m. Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m.

Our Lady of Sorrows, Owensville 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 Saturday: 5:00p.m. Sunday: 10:30a.m. Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m.

Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents.

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment.

Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family.

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at <u>burkce53@gmail.com</u> to learn about the Catholic faith.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org.

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net.

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel.

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884.

GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland

~ Pastor's Note ~

This coming week, October 10th-14th, I will gather with my brother priests of the Archdiocese for our Convocation which is held once every two years (the one scheduled for last Fall 2021 had to be cancelled due to the Pandemic). A Convocation allows us as priests the opportunity to pray together and to talk with one another about present day ministry. With many parishes now being staffed by only one priest, the opportunities for priests to gather are fewer than years past. Please pray for our bishops and the priests of our Archdiocese, including myself, through out our convocation.

Fr. Joe Barr, who was pastor here at Holy Family from 1995 to 2010 and recently retired from serving at Immaculate Conception Church in Towson, has graciously offered to celebrate Daily Mass while I am at the Convocation this week. Fr. Barr will be staying at the rectory (he is not allergic to cats).

In addition to Daily Mass and any pastoral visits to be made, Fr. Barr will celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation on the Wednesday of this coming week (Oct. 12th) from 5pm-6pm. I thank Fr. Barr for his pastoral help to our parish while I am away.

Sandy Kaiser, Office Assistant for the Office of Religious Education has served on our parish staff for the past five years. Sandy is presently completing her studies for a degree in Library Science and has accepted an offer to be the librarian at Davidsonville Elementary School starting later this month.

I thank Sandy for her service here at Holy Family. Please join me in thanking her as she begins this exciting new chapter in her life.

If you or someone you know would like to apply for the position of Office Assistant in our Faith Formation Office, please go to the Archdiocesan website at archbalt.org and click on Careers, type in zip code 21035 in the search bar and see the list of job opportunities on the left side of the page.

Our Children's Nursery is now open during the 9:15am and 11:15am Sunday Masses for children between the ages of 2 and 5 years. Also, at the 9:15am Mass, we often have Children's Liturgy of the Word (CLOW). If you would like to help in the Nursery or with CLOW, please call the Parish Office and ask for Cyndi Zajic.

We all know that the price of groceries has increased. I thank you for your continued food donations which are delivered to the food pantry at Our Lady of Perpetual Help, to the recovery homes we support and occasionally to the food pantry in Newtowne Annapolis, located off of Forest Drive.

Booster and the flu shots are both now each available. I recently got my shots and I encourage everyone to get theirs too.

Blessings!

F. Mike

READINGS FOR THE 29th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

♦ First Reading: Exodus 17:8-13

♦ Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 12:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8

♦ Second Reading: 2 Timothy 3:14-4:2

♦ Gospel: Luke 18:1-8



And one of them, realizing he had been healed, returned, glorifying God in a loud voice; and he fell at the feet of Jesus and thanked him. He was a Samaritan. Jesus said in reply, "Ten were cleansed, were they not? Where are the other nine? Has none but this foreigner returned to give thanks to God?"

Lk 17:15-18

Oct. 10th - Oct. 16th

Mon.	9:00 a.m.	No Daily Mass
Tues.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of John "Roy" McCully
Wed.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Tom Hurd
Thurs.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the souls in Purgatory
Fri.	9:00 a.m	For the repose of the soul of Robin Thompson
Sat.	5:00 p.m.	For the repose of the soul of Joseph Greto
Sun.	7:45 a.m.	For the intentions of our Parishioners and Holy Hour intentions
Sun.	9:15 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Thomas Bukey
Sun.	11:15 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Rose King



HOLY HOUR: Thursdays from 7pm-8pm in the Chapel with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, rosary and contemplation prayer Lectio Divina.



SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Confessions will be held on Wednesday, October 12th from 5pm to 6pm in the Church.



PRAY FOR: Cheri Waesche, John Cobis, Joseph & Sue Pazulski, Hazel Garland, Gene Baez, Marie Fields, Bo Thoms, Carol Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair, Augusta Hunt, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell, Maria Witz,

Morgan Earp, Oliver Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, Mike Greenwell, Liam O'Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi Woepler, Kevin Shaw, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri McCarthy, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, Laura Ruitberg, Anita Stuck and for those on the prayer network.

 If a name can be removed from the list above, please call the Parish Office at 410-269-0586.



Sun.	Adoration continues, Oratory Nursery Open at the 9:15am & 11:15am Masses, Children's Nursery Children's Liturgy of the Word at the 9:15am Mass, Children's Library Baptisms 12:30pm, Church	
Mon.	Adoration continues, Oratory Walking with Purpose 10am-11:30am, Classrooms 12, 13 Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel Book Club 7pm-8:30pm, Library Bible Study 7pm-8:30pm, Classrooms 12-14 KOC Executive Committee Meeting 7:30pm- 9:30pm, Classrooms 10, 11	
Tues.	Adoration continues, Oratory Making Music Program 9am-Noon, Children's Library Women's Cursillo Group Meeting 9:30am- 11am, Classroom 14 Women's Study 10am-11:30am, Classrooms 12, 13 RCIC 6:30pm-8:30, Classroom 16 RCIA 7pm-8:30pm, Classrooms 10, 11 KOC 4th Degree Meeting 7pm-9pm, Unity Hall (2/3) Men's Group 7:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 14	
Wed.	Adoration continues, Oratory Parish Study 10am-11:30am & 7pm-8:30pm, Unity Hall (1/3) Confessions 5pm-6pm, Church Bereavement Monthly Meeting 7pm-8:30pm, Classroom 14 Divorce Care 7pm-9pm, Classroom 17 Men's Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, Church	
Thurs.	Adoration continues, Oratory Prayer Hour 7pm-8pm, Chapel Walking with Purpose 7pm-8:30pm, Classrooms 12, 13 9:15am Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, Church KOC Business Meeting 7:30pm-9pm, Classrooms 10, 11	
Fri.	Adoration continues, Oratory Friday Fellowship 9:30am, Lower level lobby Floral Arranging 9:30am, Church & Liturgy Workspace Marriage Encounter Circle Group 7pm-9pm, Classrooms 12, 13 Middle School Youth Group 7pm-8:30pm, Youth Room	
Sat.	Adoration continues, Oratory Men's Group 7am-8am, Classroom 10	

NEW PARISHIONERS LUNCHEON: Sunday, October 16, 2022, 12:30pm in Unity Hall. If you are a new parishioner please come and enjoy a lovely lunch. If you are a "seasoned" parishioner bring a dish to share and come meet our new

parishioners! All must RSVP to familyministry@hfccmail.org or call 410-269-0586.

Collection Report
October 1st & 2nd
Offertory \$7,593
Maintenance Fund \$3,682
Poor Box \$725.10

Attendance 879



Flowers this Weekend Altar Blessed Mother Statue Divine Mercy Statue In Memory of Ruth McMahon

REMINDER ON FAITH DIRECT DONATIONS: If you are making donations through Faith Direct, please remember that if there are any changes to your credit card account (expiration date, new account number) you need to notify Faith Direct. If you do not do this, your donation cannot be processed. The same is true for any changes to your bank accounts if you are paying through ACH. Thank you for your attention to this and for your support of Holy Family.

 If you change from envelopes to electronic giving through Faith Direct, please contact the office to cancel envelopes.



STOCK DONATIONS TO HOLY FAMILY: Donating appreciated stock is an efficient way to make a charitable gift. It's easy and it saves

the donor from paying capital gains taxes. If you itemize your deductions you are eligible to deduct the full fair market value of the stock, up to IRS limits. Effectively you're able to contribute 20% more than if you sold the stock and paid capital gains taxes. Please contact Donna at office@hfccmail.org in the parish office for information on the process for doing this.

OUR DAILY BREAD CASSEROLES

Pans will be available the weekend of October 15th & 16th and 22nd & 23rd on the tables in the Narthex and also under the blue grocery cart outside the front of the Church.

All casseroles must be returned frozen the weekend of October 29th & 30th.

- VOLUNTEERS needed to collect the frozen casseroles before Masses. Come 10 minutes early and load casseroles onto the cart and put them in the freezer in Unity Hall about 10 minutes after Mass starts
- To help drive to Baltimore, load your car with casseroles and drive to Our Daily Bread and once you are there, they will help you unload. Takes about 2 hours

For more information, please contact Linda Wilk at linda.wilk@wilkworld.net.

CARING FOR CREATION: Like our biannual visit from "Tom," the Eastern Box Turtle, "Sarina" our Black Rat Snake came to visit us the other day (pictured below). We often see her cruising thru the flower beds in search of mice, voles and moles. In this case she was hanging out in the flower pot next to the bird feeder. That will just not do. I urged her to move on to finer pastures. Sarina and Tom will be going into hibernation soon and look forward to seeing her again.

Thank you for all you do bringing food to those in need. Many, Many, Many families are helped every week.





OLPH FOOD PANTRY: The blue carts for your food donations are in the Narthex and outside the front of the Church. There has been a radical increase in repeat and new clients needing food due to inflation. Food availability and

transportation issues are having an effect on the amounts that come from our usual outside sources (Food Bank or End Hunger). Right now our needs are cereal, tuna, peanut butter (18oz. not the large jars), pull top ready to eat soup and stews, ravioli, Spaghetti O's, baked beans, canned fruit/fruit cups (any variety), mustard, ketchup, mayonnaise (14oz. preferably plastic containers), spaghetti sauce and noodles, ramen noodles, pancake mix & syrup, mac-n-cheese (individual cups), salt, pepper (small containers), flour & sugar (1lb) paper products, and Ziploc bags. Thank you for your continued generosity!



SENIOR MINISTRY LUNCHEON is hosting an "Octoberfest" luncheon on Wednesday, October 26th from Noon until 2pm. It is that time of year again when the leaves are starting to fall; please come to our Octoberfest luncheon, it is sure to be a A light lunch will be served and ball.

entertainment will be provided. There is no charge to attend this event. We hope you can make it, please feel free to invite others. If you are interested, or know someone who might be interested, please contact Sue Hickman at (410) 507-



WINE AND CHEESE ENJOYED BY ALL! HOSTED BY THE SECULAR FRANCISCANS.



WINTER RELIEF SIGN-UPS: Holv Family will be hosting Winter Relief from BET INVOLVED November 28 to December 5, 2022. Volunteers may sign up using Sign-up

Genius but may also sign up after Mass during Sign-up Weekends.



WITNESS TO LOVE: This is premarital program at Holy Family. It is a six-chapter book study that you complete Couple from with а Sponsor church. Contact Cyndi, if you have any

questions about premarital programs familyministry@hfccmail.org.



HOLY FAMILY IS LOOKING FOR BAPTISM SPONSOR COUPLES "There is one Lord, one faith, one baptism," -Ephesians 4:5. Starting a new ministry here at Holy Family to provide support to new parents going through Baptism process. A

sponsor couple offers a welcome and ongoing contact with parish life. Anyone interested in being a sponsor couple, please contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



FAITH AND ABILITIES MINISTRY CAR WASH: Saturday, October 22nd from 10am to 2pm in the back parking lot of the Church grounds. Rain date, October 23rd from 12:30pm to 4pm. The Car Wash will raise funds for the Athletes Serving Athletes program. ASA elevates the quality of life for individuals with

limited mobility by empowering them to train for and participate in mainstream running events. Looking for teen volunteers! This is a fun way to earn service hours while helping a great cause! Questions? Email faithnabilities@yahoo.com. Use this link reserve a spot at https://www.signupgenius.com/ go/9040F4AAFAA29A3F58-carwash.



HOLY FAMILY FLOWER MINISTRY: This ministry arranges the flowers personally delivers the arrangements to parishioners in need of cheer. If you would like to be part of this lovely ministry, contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



HOLY FAMILY MEN'S OPEN GYM: We are bouncing back on Mondays at 7pm at Riva Trace Baptist Church, 475 W. Central Ave., Davidsonville. Men 18 years or older bring your own ball and shoot some hoops for an hour on

October 17 and November 7 & 21. Any questions? Call Cyndi at 410-269-0586 (ext. 34) or email familyministry@hfccmail.org.



MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER: If you have taken a Marriage Encounter weekend and would like to join a monthly Marriage Encounter Prayer Circle please contact Eileen Dickey at 410-867-3542 for more information.



NEEDED FLOWER ARRANGER: If you have experience creating large flower arrangements (think of those beside the Tabernacle) and would like to help/join the Liturgy Committee, please contact Stephanie Abramson at sagabramson@aol.com.



DEACON DOUG'S Q & A: For Baptisms in the Catholic Church, must the godparents be Catholic?

Answer to the question about what historical event led to the Church declaration that October is the Month of the Rosary: The Battle of Lepanto in 1571 was an historical naval defeat of the Turkish Ottoman Empire by Catholic forces in the Mediterranean that saved Europe from the

Ottoman threat. Before the battle Pope Pius V had urged all Europeans to pray the rosary. Since the victory was attributed to the rosary, October shortly thereafter was dedicated to the rosary.



"NEW" CAREGIVER SUPPORT GROUP: Are you taking care of a loved one and looking for ways to help them and yourself? Holy Family would like to bring you together with others going through the same trials you are

going through. This will be your "safe place" to receive the support you need to keep going. Meetings are twice a month, the first and third Tuesday of the month at 10am and / or 7pm in the JMJ. Stephanie Abramson, group moderator, is a parishioner with almost 20 years of experience after taking care of her husband, now deceased. If you are interested in attending, please email Stephanie at sagabramson@aol.com. Bring your loved one if you need to.



PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during confessions) or 4:30pm Saturdays both in the Church.



FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering Space! Join us for cards and games (to be selected weekly). Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish Office during business hours.



MEN'S GROUPS: Fraternity, discussion and faith. We meet every other week. Choose from a variety of meeting times. For more information and to find a time that works for you visit the Homepage

on our website www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to the icon "Men's Ministry" to get all the updates.



BOOK CLUB: Join us on the 2nd Monday of each month, at 7pm in the Church library for lively discussion, friendship and snacks. October's feature read is <u>Jesus and the Jewish Roots of Mary: Unveiling the Mother of the Messiah by Brant Pitre.</u>

All are welcome! Questions? Email Betty Ryon at eryon@0037@aol.com or call her at 240-375-6344.



SEW TIME: We have walker totes and fidget sensory mats available. Please contact us if you know someone that may be helped with these items. Our next meeting is on Tuesday, October 18, 2022 at 6:30pm in HF Classrooms 12 and 13. We

will be working on items for our upcoming Fall Holiday Sale at Holy Family (Nov. 19-20) in Unity Hall. 100% of this sale will go to support various community groups in need. Please contact Barbara Harmel at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines at hinesjp@verizon.net for more information and remember no sewing experience is needed to join.



WITNESS TO LOVE: Holy Family engaged couples! This is our premarital program. Please contact Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org. Congratulations!!

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SUPPORT GROUP: "HOME SHOULDN'T HURT!" This group is held online on Wednesdays at 4pm. If you are interested, please contact the YWCA at 410-626-7800 so you can be invited to the group. Nancy Frank is the contact person there. If you would like additional resources you can also email familyministry@hfccmail.org.



DIVORCECARE is a 13 week support group for anyone who is divorced or separated. Our second session is Wednesday, October

12th from 7pm-8:30pm in Classroom 17. For information and registration contact Cyndi Zajic at <u>familyministry@hfccmail.org</u> or go to www.holyfamilychurch.com.



MAKING MUSIC, PRAYING TWICE: Come be part of our music class for children between 2 to 5 years and their parents. Our next class is Tuesday, October 11th at 10am in the Children's Library and will

the Children's Library and will continue through May. *Take time to "pray, sing and socialize!"* Interested? Please contact Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org or call 410-269-0586 (ext. 34).



HOLY FAMILY NURSERY: The nursery is now open for the 9:15am & 11:15am Masses on Sunday for children between the ages of 2 and 5 years.

NURSERY CAREGIVERS NEEDED AT HOLY FAMILY: We need adults (18 years or older) that are comfortable caring for children under 5 years of age. *This is a paid position*. Email familyministry@hfccmail.org.



HOLY FAMILY TRUNK OR TREAT

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30[™]
2 TO 4 PM
REAR PARKING LOT

FOR CHILDREN UNDER 12 YEARS OF AGE. WEAR A
COSTUME AND
RECEIVE A TREAT! BRING FRIENDS! WE WILL HAVE
GAMES AND
COSTUME CONTESTS

TEEN VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY! IF YOU ARE 13 TO 17
AND WOULD
LIKE SOME SERVICE HOURS EMAIL CYNDI AT
FAMILYMINISTRY@HFCCMAIL.ORG.

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO DECORATE A CAR AND GIVE OUT TREATS EMAIL

CYNDI AT FAMILYMINISTRY@HFCCMAIL.ORG.



DISCOVER CHESTERTOWN ACADEMY: 31 Rowe Blvd. in Annapolis. High school with a higher purpose. Open house dates: October 27 & February 23 from 8am-11am.

For more information call 410-855-3216 email admissions@chestertonannapolis.org.



"MUSIC FOR MEMORIES" EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT: Madeline Loughlin is a prospective Eagle Scout for the Scouts BSA program, and her project will be the collecting of Electronic Devices (Apple,

Android, Kindle Etc.), and other electronic MP3 devices and chargers with the purpose of donating them to Alzheimer's patients to help trigger memories through music. You can help with her project by donating Electronic Devices. Any device that can access the internet and/or has a music app place in the box on the table in the Narthex by the Church doors.



YOUNG
PARISHIONER
PAUL AND HIS
MOM AFTER HE
ENJOYED HIS
DONUT AT
COFFEE & DONUT
SUNDAY.



HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP



Haunted House Sunday, Oct. 16, 6pm - 8pm We will be going to a local Haunted House or Corn Maze...details to come!

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP



Corn Maze
Friday, Oct. 14, 7pm - 8:30pm
We are going to a local Corn
Maze... details to come!

Questions? Email John at <u>john.freiland@hfccmail.org</u> or Michael at michael.daily@hfccmail.org.



YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY: All Young Adults are encouraged to email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org regarding our ministry specifically for Young Adults. We have a book study planned to start this Fall and we would like to set up some social activities. It's time to get together!

ANNE ARUNDEL CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY Find them on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/AACatholicYoungAdults.

UNITED STATES CONFERENCE OF CATHOLIC BISHOPS' YOUNG ADULTS PROGRAMS: https://www.usccb.org/about/bishops-and-dioceses/synod-of-bishops/synod-2018/upcoming-opportunities.



YOUTH VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES at our parish. Below are ways to earn service hours or just to connect with our community.

- ♦ Shining our Pews: Tuesdays from 3:30pm-4:30pm.
- Children's Liturgy of the Word (C.L.O.W.) Sundays at 9:15am Mass.

Interested? Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org. Interested in helping? Please email Cyndi Zajic, Director of Family Ministry at the email given above.